
 

2016 - Scrambler & Off-Road Motorbikes Prohibited 

The Police and Operation Brookdale continue to target the illegal act of driving scrambler 
bikes, quadbikes and other off-road motor vehicles in and around Rimrose Valley and the 
surrounding roads. The Police are issuing Section 59 notices and continue to seize bikes 
regularly as part of their clampdown. 

THE PUBLIC ARE ASKED TO HELP BY REPORTING ALL SIGHTINGS AND ANY OTHER 
INFORMATION TO THE POLICE 

The Police are asking people to please report any information about the sightings or storage 
of these illegally used vehicles. No report is too small, and every log is looked at by the Police 
and used to build a picture and to allocate resources to dealing with this matter. Please phone 
every sighting through when safe to do so and don't be put off by concerns of your call not 
being taken into account.  

To report any sightings or incidents, or information about the riders or where the bikes are 
stored: 

• Phone 101 (10p from any phone), or 
• Phone 0151 709 6010 
• Call Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111 
• Or if it is an emergency, phone 999 

 Become a Rimrose Valley Friend! 
www.rimrosevalleyfriends.org 


